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5th November 2020
Dear Parents and Carers
The term ahead…

At the start of the late Autumn term and we have lots of events and activities planned for our pupils to enjoy and celebrate over the weeks ahead. We started the term with two great professionals development inset days  - thank you for your understanding and support for these days. It allowed many staff to complete specialist 2 day training programmes which are more in depth and detailed and the new skills and knowledge gained by  staff benefit your child in the classroom.
The start of this half term has also  found us focusing on the recent government’s announcement about the a further lockdown. I know a lot of parents have questions around how it will impact on their children and the school. We will continue to follow the COVID risk assessment which is posted on our website and are currently reviewing it again based on local advice from Public Health and our Health Safety team in the Local Authority. I can only say how supportive both of these teams have been to our school over recent months, they are always responsive to our questions and help us develop timely responses to each new challenge.
As you will be aware the current advice for schools  is to remain open unless advised to close by Public Health England following confirmed cases of coronavirus. Currently this does not apply to us and we remain open. Each day we are seeing a change in our setting with either pupils or staff. One of our greatest challenges is maintaining good pupil to staff ratios - many staff have need to seek tests and isolate as a precaution whilst waiting for results, or they have track and trace alerts and have to self isolate for 14 days or are parents who need childcare support due to closure of bubbles in other schools. We will be risk assessing staffing and pupil ratios daily to ensure we can offer support appropriately. If pupils are not in school please can you let us know as soon as possible in the morning by phone and leave a message on the pupil welfare line, Option 1.  When pupils are unwell in school we now contact Public health for advice , if they advise us to send your child home they will wait in our isolation room until parents arrive. This is at the front of reception and enables a safe place and easy access for parents. Please ensure we are always able to contact a parent or the emergency contact for your child and that you are able to collect your child at short notice.
Yesterday specific advice was issued to schools for pupils and staff with complex health needs who are classed as either extremely vulnerable or vulnerable children during this lockdown period.

· Extremely vulnerable children 

We know that those pupils in the Clinically Extremely vulnerable group will be receiving emails or letters from their consultants asking them to shield at home until the 2nd December. Please can you inform school if your child receives a letter and ensure you have cancelled their transport arrangements.  If this involves your child we will activate home learning programmes next week. If the child has therapy equipment we will try to work with the Royal Wolverhampton Trust to transport this to you. 

· Vulnerable category 

Advice for pupils in this group is that they can continue to attend school during this lockdown.

Please note there are some children with health needs who have been included in the Clinically Extremely Vulnerable group who did not take part in shielding the first time around. This includes young adults aged 18 and over with Down’s syndrome. If you are concerned please do not hesitate to contact the school team or nurses for advice who will explain the guidance to you. 

In terms of day to day school life we have included a quick reminder of some of the key strategies 
· Visitors in school are by appointment only to ensure we comply with Government advice.  We would ask parents to support this and ideally contact us using their child’s diary, by phone or email  to greenparkschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk or  we can arrange a virtual call. This involves sending you an email with a link to an agreed meeting on TEAMS. You do not need any software or apps to take part, just click on the link on the email at the time stated and we will be ready and waiting to greet you.

· If you do need to visit school please ensure you follow the 2m social distancing guidelines whilst in reception or waiting in the school grounds to pick up /drop off your child. We have staggered the school day times to complement Stowlawn school and try to reduce pressure on pinch points around gates. We would appreciate parents wearing face coverings or masks during handover with staff as it is not possible to support your child safely and maintain the 2m social distancing guidance with parents. There are hand sanitising stations at school entrances, on the school grounds and on all internal doors as pupils, staff and visitors enter into school. In all communal areas such as corridors  and staff rooms visitors and staff must wear face coverings.
· Sadly we will not be able to provide our normal parent programmes this term for Diwali, Christingle or Christmas. Please be assured these important celebrations will be marked with the children in their class bubbles and we will share these events on our Facebook page to help parents be included in school life. We plan to continue in class bubbles this half term given the recent rise in COVID cases. When the situation improves and is more stable we will introduce cluster bubbles at some point in the spring term. 
· We will continue with virtual meetings for Annual reviews ,Team Around the Child meetings and new admission reviews using TEAMS.
· There are only essential and urgent clinics in school. Most appointments are virtual but we are trying to support wheelchair clinics as parents asked if these could take place in school. If you are offered an appointment please limit the number of people attending to one parent.
· We were hoping to introduce swimming programmes this half term. After the new lockdown advice we are reviewing this with the Local Authority to ensure we can still do this safely and securely. It will need to operate on a reduced capacity but during the year we will try to ensure all pupils have some swimming sessions. If we offer you child a session we will send a consent letter home so parents are aware of equipment that will need to be provided and how the sessions will be delivered.
I am sure you will understand our hopes and aspirations are to keep all our pupils well and safe throughout the months ahead. If we do have any significant changes introduce we will update you and post information on the website or Facebook. Don’t forget, Children in Need on Friday 13th November – wear something spotty or your Pyjamas!
Kind regards,
[image: image3.jpg]D T —— www.greenparkschool.co.uk




Mrs Lorraine Dawney
Headteacher
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